Harch 29,1923.

Doctér ¥dwin P. Hubble,
¥ount ¥ilson Observatory,
Pasadena, Calif. :

Dear Hubble:

A short time ago I received a letter from
Schiesinger, ssking if 1 would send him an abstract of
the report our committee made out a year ago ,for the
fmerican Section of the International Astronomieal Union,
He alse shiggested that it would be well to publish it in
full perhaps ,elsewhere ,possibly 1ng the A.S.P.Publications.
He asked to have the ahstract doon; and thus I hope you
can write me any suggestions as to the abstracting of the
report and send thegog?th the copy of the report which I
gave you hamihmmimawem when you visited us, to take with
you and look over at‘your convenience~

Shall be very glad to hear from you, on the above
matter and to hear something of the news from ¥Mount
Wilson, and of your own interesting work. Please give
my regards to the other mén, too. Best Wishes,

Very truly yours,



